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Several of us just returned from Washington 

D.C. after meeting with key staff members of 

our congressional representatives. We were 

very fortunate (thanks to Ed Redfren) to have 

almost two hours with them to discuss our 

concerns relating to bus replacement funding, 

charter regulations and the unfairness to Iowa 

transit systems under MAP21.  The meeting 

was also attended by representatives from 

CTAA and APTA.   

Although I believe they were well aware of 

our bus replacement needs, the information that we presented really 

caught their attention. The majority of the slides in the power-point pres-

entation addressed funding for vehicles, but also included were customer 

testimonials, the economic, environmental, and human impact of transit 

in Iowa and charter regulations. We highlighted bus replacement as our 

priority, while emphasizing the next transportation bill must adopt a for-

mula-driven bus replacement program that acknowledges and addresses 

the high cost of replacing buses and the bill needs to provide the neces-

sary funding. Our request for funding was for a minimum of 10 million 

annually, which still would only reduce the percent of vehicles past their 

federal useful life by approximately 10% over the next 8 years.  

Iowa is not alone when discussing a shortage of funds to replace buses. 

We heard loud and clear from the staff members that we must get others 

involved, particularly our counterparts in other states that operate public 

bus systems. Now, more than ever, we must band together to ensure that 

we receive our fair share of funds appropriated under the next transporta-

tion bill.   

I would like to thank the legislative committee members for preparing 

and presenting the information at our DC meeting. Good Job! 

From the Presidentõs Desk 

DART Training  

Fundamentals of Bus Collision 

Investigation Course 

April 22-26, 2013 

DART  

Des Moines, IA 

 

 

IPTA Annual  

Meeting & Roadeo 

June 19-22, 2013 

Gateway Hotel 

Ames, IA 

 

 

CTAA Conference 

June 2-7, 2013 

Albuquerque, NM 

 

Transit Midwest  

Conference 

(Region 7) 

August 4-6, 2013 

Intercontinental Hotel 

Kansas City, MO 
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WASHINGTON  

UPDATE  
 

By Ed Redfern 

Congress is finally in full swing again after the Inauguration of the President, the State of the Union and the 

budget process begins again.  The House will work on their budget and the Senate sayôs they will do theirs 

finally this year after 3 years of not doing one. 

 

With the passage of last yearôs reauthorization of the Transportation bill we will see those programs continue 

to be implemented and the budgets for the FTA will reflect those numbers.   Our problem is that those num-

bers donôt work for us. 

 

On Wednesday February 20th the IPTA members and the Iowa Congressional Delegation sat down to discuss 

the issues facing our systems.   We have only a 18 month authorization bill in place so we will be working 

with our congressional delegation to get them to understand our problem with the current bill and how bad it 

is for us. 

 

We are seeing happen what we worked so hard to tell the House and Senate last year would happen if they 

passed the bill they did and about how bad this bill was going to be for bus systems in the country.  But be-

cause of the actions by a few states in the Northeast, again we were not listened to.  Maybe it takes something 

like this to wake up some of the transit systems on how they cannot sit on their backsides and have to get in 

and fight with us to get this changed.  We were the leaders in trying to bring the bus and bus facilities issue to 

the members of congress.   But the leadership of the Senate authorization subcommittee chose to severely 

damage all the bus systems in the country so they could increase the funding for their own systems while eve-

ryone else suffered.   This type of shallow thinking has to stop or transit systems will have no choice but to cut 

service, and in some cases, go completely out of business. 

 

For Iowa it makes no since to me that we put in 50 to 60 million a year in gas taxes for the transit trust fund 

and we get back so little money for that.  Our congressional members say a return to state in the rail fund 

similar to the one that was done for the highway people just wonôt sell in Congress.   So we are stuck with 

having to do with what we are getting.   We have gone from getting 7 to 14 million a year in bus replacement 

money to just about 2 to 3 million a year.  You cannot keep your systems gong on that type of return.  We will 

work hard to insure that this unjust stealing of our bus monies by the 6 northeastern states is reversed.  It has 

to, as I am sure there will be no growth in funding for programs when this reauthorization is done again.  Hav-

ing said that, we should see the uproar by the bus systems now that they truly understand what happened to 

them, as they too no longer have access to funds for their bus or bus facilities.  So hopefully we will have ad-

ditional help as we work through this problem as I said earlier. 

 

As we move ahead with reauthorization I will keep you informed of what is happening. 
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Wally Would Be Proud  

By Kristy Korpi, MuscaBus 

 

The City of Muscatine has been awarded a State Clean Diesel Grant from the Environmental 

Protection Agency that provides for the opportunity to reduce diesel emissions in Muscatine 

through a sub-grant program allowing for purchase and installation of diesel reduction equip-

ment on transit and street department vehicles. What this means in English is that we will be 

equipping six of our buses with diesel particulate filters, also known as DPFôs. 

 

The particulate matter from the exhaust of the bus is trapped in the DPF which is mounted on 

the bus in place of the muffler. This filter is removed from the bus for  cleaning, or in the of-

ficial terminology ñregeneratingò. The regeneration process works in essentially the same 

way as the clean feature on your electric oven. It heats the particulates to a high temperature 

where they are then reduced to ash. Ultimately, fewer particulates are released into the air, 

resulting in cleaner air. 

 

Who is Wally and why would he care about this information? Wally was my dad, who happened to be a good 

mechanic. He required me to learn how to change the oil in my car and tried to impart all kinds of other vehi-

cle maintenance knowledge, which I now wish I had paid more attention to. 

Save The Date for  

Transit Midwest Conference  

The 2013 Transit Midwest conference will be held August 4-7, 2013 at the InterContinental Kansas City at the 

Plaza in Kansas City Missouri. 

 

The 2013 Transit Midwest is a joint conference of the Federal Transit Administration 

and Region 7 state associations which include Missouri Public Transit Association, 

Kansas Public Transit Association, Nebraska Association of Transportation Providers, 

and Iowa Public Transit. This educational and networking event is focused on current 

issues facing public transportation and will feature a range of state and national pre-

senters. This conference will also be a forum for Region 7 advocacy and legislative 

strategy development to the U.S. Congress and the Administration. 

 

The conference will be held at the InterContinental Kansas City at the Plaza in Kansas City, Missouri. The ho-

tel rate is $109, plus tax for a single of double room. You are encouraged to book your room early as the rate is 

only guaranteed through July 4, 2013. To make reservations by phone, call toll free: 866-856-9717 and request 

the conference rate.   

 

A golf tournament will be held on Sunday, August 4, with a modified shotgun start at 8:00a.m. The fee to par-

ticipate in the golf tournament is $90 per player and includes green fees and cart. To register, please complete 

the registration information. The location is Tiffany Greens Golf Club.  

 

To reserve you hotel room online, registration for the golf event or for more information about this conference, 

go to the conference website at http://www.cabllc.com/TransitMidwest2013/general.htm 

http://www.cabllc.com/TransitMidwest2013/general.htm
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IPTA Legislative Meeting and Day on the Hill  
 

January 30 - 31, 2013  · State Capitol  ·   Des Moines, IA 
 

IPTA Members Meet with Iowa Legislators at the Capitol  

to Discuss Public Transit Funding Needs in Iowa  

IPTA Members meet with Senate Majority Leader, Mike Gronstal and Senate President, Pam Jochum 

IPTA members meet with Senate Republican Floor Leader Bill Dix 


